From: Weber, Elisabeth 
Sent: Wednesday, June 14, 2017 11:28 AM
To: Berlin, Steve
Cc: Chavez-Torres, Maribel
Subject: Reporting hotel room provided to me

Hello Steve, 

I was just in Bloomington, IL Sunday to Monday for city approved travel to the  2017 Crisis Standards of Care Conference on Monday, June 12, 2017. I co-chair the statewide Steering committee for this project.  As I have said, I  had city approved travel and was originally going to stay down in Bloomington  and attend the Illinois Preparedness Summit from Tuesday June 13th to Wednesday evening June 14th.  I had made reservations at the Marriott in Bloomington for three nights.    Late last week I realized that I needed to be back in Chicago no later than today to renew my Public Health credentials at O’Hare ,and so I cancelled my three night hotel room after the Illinois Hospital Association (IHA)  had an unused reservation that I could use.   My program, the Hospital Preparedness Program (HPP), contracts with IHA yearly for about $2 million dollars out of our $2.76 million dollar ASPR HPP grant. In any case, IHA had obtained a number of rooms for healthcare and hospital coalition members who were also going to the conference.    

When I checked out on Monday morning I was unable to pay for the room, as it was on a contract between IHA and the Marriott.   No other person from hospitals in Chicago would have used that room on Sunday night, and IHA would have paid for it in any case, even if it wasn’t used by me.  The room rate for the conference was listed on the website as $142.00

Please let me know if you need any additional information from me. Thank you. Elisabeth Weber

Elisabeth K Weber, RN, MA, CEN
Project Administrator, Hospital Preparedness Program
Chicago Department of Public Health
